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Friday 12th October 2018                                           Autumn Term 2018 Issue No 34  

Dear Parents & Carers,  

We’ve been working hard in sports competitions this half term and honouring our vision 

to enable every child to represent the school at a sporting event at least once a year.  

Football fever has taken over our school and I was very proud of joint Year Three/Four 

and joint Year Five/Six footballers who played to a high standard and showed 

excellent sportsmanship and teamwork in the Swaledale tournaments at Richmond 

School.  

  
  

Thank you to our Year Six netballers (and Freya from Year 5) who enjoyed showing off 

their skills at the netball tournament on Wednesday.  All that practise with Mr 

Weighman in PE definitely paid off.  You were amazing!  

 
 

I can’t wait to see our Year 3,4,5,6 children take part in the Cross Country Festival next 

Friday afternoon.  This is such a wonderful team event ( especially if the sun shines!!!) 

and gives the children the opportunity to take part at their own level and support and 

encourage each other.  It is a real pri vilege to see the children cheer each other on 

and celebrate each other’s achievements... whether they finish first or last.  

The Collaboration of Barton and Ravensworth  

Church of England VC Primary Schools   
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Together, Stronger.  
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On Tuesday, we had a visit from our School Improvement Adviser, Mike Smit (who is also a 

current OFSTED Inspector) and he observed  learning in all classes, talked to the children 

and looked at work in books.  He was impressed with our school and some of his highlights 

included:  

“Lessons in all three classes evidenced that across the school relationships between staff 

and pupils are v ery positive.” 

“The Executive Headteacher models expectations for staff and pupils and this is reflected 

in excellent behaviour in all classes. Attitudes to learning are generally very strong and are 

a factor in the good progress of pupils.” 

“Teaching at the school is hallmarked by high expectations – this is shown in the challenge 

of learning, the quality of work in books over rime and in learning environments.” 

“Learning environments feature some impressive displays that promote the values of the 

schools,  including British values.” 

I would like to thank all the adults in school for their commitment and continued support 

for our amazing children who we are so proud of! Well done everyone in TEAM Barton!  

Keeping children safe and safeguarding them against ex tremism is a priority in school 

and in the community and I would like to draw your attention to the ‘Educate Against 

Hate’ website which provides teachers, school leaders and parents information and 

practical advice on protecting children from extremism an d radicalisation.  It includes 

information on the signs of radicalisation and what to do if you have a concern. Please 

visit www.educationagainsthate.com for further information.  

In preparation for the World War 1 Community Celebration weekend, the childr en 

from Year 1 to Year 6 have been re -enacting a writing competition that actually took 

place in Barton School during World War 1; where the children wrote actual letters to 

the soldiers and two children won a prize for the best letters.  Chris Lloyd, edit or from 

the Northern Echo, came into school on Monday to talk to Class 3 about the editing 

process and he judged our 2018 letter writing competition.  The winners of the 

competition were... Charlie and Zack... otherwise known as Charlotte and Ruby.  Well 

done girls!!!  
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Class 3 will be working with an artist and secondary art teacher, Jo Pickering from All 

Saints Academy, part of our Dales Academy Trust on Thursday 25 th October to make 

a piece of collaborative art work.  Please come along to Barton village hall on 

Saturday 27 th October to see the children’s art work, letters and leaflets.  You will be 

amazed at the high quality work.  

We all had great fun at the Friends Bingo Night and Beetle Drive ad raised £113.83 in 

the process.  I would like to say a personal thanks to the Friends who work so hard on 

our behalf.  It was a great night AND I won a box of Heroes for calling first line in Bingo 

and a tin of M&S shortbread  in the raffle.  Thank you to everyone who came along to 

support the event and hope to see the hall full of people again at the next one!  

The next Friends event is on Friday 26 th October,  5.30 - 7.00pm: a community film night 

in school, where we will be showing ‘Sgt. Stubby: An American Hero’: A 2018 animated 

film, which is a  true story of a stray dog who joins his new master on the battlefields of 

the First World War.  There will be drink s and snacks to purchase on the night – crisps, 

popcorn, sweets, juice, water, tea and coffee.  

On Saturday 24 th November , 10am – 2pm is our Christmas Bonanza in Barton Village 

Hall. More details to follow about this exciting event.    

I must say thank yo u to you for how smart the majority of our children look in their 

school uniform.  They are a real credit to you and the school. However, recently, I 

have noticed that a few children are not sticking to our uniform policy.  Please ensure 

that children do n ot  wear jewellery, nail varnish or fashion bows or extensions in their 

hair.  If children have pierced ears, it is best to leave ear rings at home.  If children 

need to wear ear rings, they can wear one pair of small studs that will need to be 

removed for swimming or PE.  Leggings are not part of our uniform policy, neither are 

trainers or bright coloured shoes.  Please support us in driving up our already high 

standards by following the uniform policy.  Thank you for your support with this.  

Please remembe r that we do have an “open door” policy. Your first point of contact 

is either the office or your child’s class teacher. Please do use the planner to keep in 

touch too. I look forward to seeing you in school very soon.    

We hope to see you all tonight at our Village Harvest Festival at 6pm in the church.  

Please bring along any ‘Shine’ donation envelopes and any donations of food for the 

food bank.  

Hope you have a lovely weekend.  

 
Mrs Sharon Stevenson  

Executive Headteac her  
 
 

Barton  

Children celebrating achievements this week         

Our Stars of the Week are:      

Class 1:  Phoebe Liddell and Finley Hardy  
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Class 2:   Eva-Grace Short  

Class 3: Sophie Murray  

Our SEAL Award goes to:         

Class 1:  Poppy Banner  

Class 2:  William Littler  

Class 3: Jack Banner  

Our Rainbow Learners this week:         

Class 1:  Oscar Rankin  

Class 2:   Chloe Rankin  

Class 3:  Ruby Liddell  

Lunchtime Awards go to:         

Class 1: Bear Johnson  

Class 2: Nathan Green  

Class 3: Abigail Wooff  

 

News From Class One:  

 
Class 1 has been full of fun and learning over the past two weeks. In English the year 

1s have been writing some fantastic letters to WW1 soldiers from school children and 

are now in the process of creating their own acrostic p oem based on their name. 

The reception and nursery children have been exploring nursery rhymes, performing 

them to the rest of the class, adding actions to the nursery rhymes and fixing Humpty 

Dumpty using lots of plasters. In maths the year 1s have been l ooking at length and 

height, comparing our own heights and learning all about centimetres and how to 

use a ruler correctly, while the reception and nursery have been focussing on 

counting, number formation and one more one less. We all really enjoyed going  on 

our Autumn walk and scavenger hunt, we collected autumn objects such as leaves 

and conkers. We then made some salt dough, shaped it into a face and used the 

autumn objects to make faces. They all look brilliant and we can’t wait for them to 

dry! In top ic we have been comparing Barton and Darlington, looking at the 

differences between a town and village. We have also been experimenting with 

colours and colour mixing in art and have been practising lots for our harvest festival 

and creating some props. I am sure it will be a lovely night and I hope to see you at 

6pm tonight.  
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News from Class Two:   

       

Class Two have had a super two weeks, they have been working hard in English 

writing letters to soldiers in World War One, they did a super job of pretending to 

be children at school 100 years ago describing what fun they had and also what 

difficulties the y were facing as well as showing empathy for the soldiers being 

away from home and all the things they were suffering.  They have also written 

some very touching autobiographies about their life and aspirations.  In Maths 

year 3 explored volume and capacit y, before moving on to using mental 

strategies for adding and subtracting.  Year 2 were doing lots of measuring height 

and converting centimetres to metres before exploring fact families and 

beginning to recognise inverse in adding and subtracting.  We als o had great fun 

discovering all about the Green Howard’s at the museum in Richmond, the 

children really enjoyed trying on the uniforms and examining the artefacts. 

Followed by a visit from Mr Edwin Vaux who shared some of his family history and 

connections  to the First World War and showed us a wonderful model of a trench 

that he made with his son.  Over the last couple of days, we have been preparing 

for the Harvest Festival the children have written some very compassionate 

prayers to share - we do hope yo u can all join us on Friday evening.  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Continued …. 
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News from Class Three:  

 
We’ve been all go in Class Three! I was so proud of our sportsmanship and 

competitive spirit at the Y3/4 Swaledale Football, Y5/6 Swaledale Football  and the 

Y5/6 Swaledale Netball tournaments. I love seeing all of their hard work in training 

and practice come together and all of our teams had so much fun that at every 

tournament the teams even asked to play more matches! We loved visiting the 

Green Ho wards museum and it inspired us to write some amazing letters home as 

WW1 soldiers (check them out on the display next time you are in school!).  

Next week will be just as busy – packed with active learning at Richmond Castle, 

Crucial Crew and the Richmond shire Cross Country event. Whilst writing to interest 

and inform in English, in Computing we designed and created our own websites 

and now we are packing them with loads of interesting information about Castles. 

In Maths, we are moving on to multiplication  and division – so please keep 

practising times tables at home.  

Words of the Weeks:  

 
Our new words, for the next two weeks, are: irresistible, mouthwatering , silvery and 

butterfingered . A big thank you to Lily for choosing and photographing them! Lily 

and I bet parents can’t wait for Mrs Butler’s irresistible roast chicken dinner and I’m 

sure the jam sponge and custard will be mouthwatering . I just hope no -one is 

butterfingered  and drop s any!  
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Community Lunch ð WW1 ð Tuesday 23 October                                     

 

We would like to invite parents/carers/extended family to our very popular 

Community Lunch.  This term we are celebrating the end of WW1 with a  

 

Roast Chicken Victory  Dinner  

Followed by  

Jam Sponge and Celebration Custard  

 

Bookings to made via email or in person to the school office by 16 th October 

which will be confirmed upon payment (£3.50 per adult/£2.90 per child)  -  

(please note no Jacket Potato/Sandwich choice on this day)  

 

Please note that once orders and seating arrangements are finalised we are unable 

to amend adult orders ð to avoid disappointment please book early!  

Final orders to be advised and paid for by 16 th October  

 

 

Newstarters  September 2019 ð Action required by 15 th January 2019  

Please contact the school office if you have a child who is born between 1 

September 2014 and 31 st August 2015 so that we can secure your place(s) and 

make sure that you receive all the information on introductory and transition days – 

don't forget our lovely nursery is flourishing and you may wish to start and include 

your child in our Tuesday, Wednesay and Thurday sessions.  

Applying for a school place can be found online at www.northyorks.gov.uk/filling -

common -application -form  or by contacting the Admissions team at 

schooladmissions@northyorks.gov.uk  telephone 01609 533679  

 

Email address change:  

http://www.northyorks.gov.uk/filling-common-application-form
http://www.northyorks.gov.uk/filling-common-application-form
mailto:schooladmissions@northyorks.gov.uk
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As part of the branding exercise with Dales Academy Trust the office email has now 

changed to admin@barton.dalesmat.org  - p lease use this for future contact with 

the school office.  

 

Wrap around Care:  

Breakfast Club with Miss Maitchell (£3 per session 8am to 8:50am Monday to Friday)  

Monday ð Free Art  

Tuesday - Lego  

Wednesday ð Board Games  

Thursday - Construction  

Friday - Non Messy Arts & Crafts  

 

Afterschool Club with Miss Maitchell (£5 per hour please book through the school 

office Monday to Thursday 3:30 ð 5:30pm)  

Monday ð Photography  

Tuesday ð  Craft  

Wednesday - Nature  

Thursday ð Cosmic Kids Yoga  

 

Staff Led Additional  School Activities for Classes 2 & 3:  

Thursday ð         Discovery Club with Kath Jones 3:30 ð4:30pm on the following dates  

20th September, 4 th and 18 th October, 15 th and 29 th November and 13 th December.                         

Lunchtime - Puzzle/problem s olving club - every Tuesday with Mrs Harris  

Lunchtime - Drama/ Singing Club - every Wednesday with Miss Verity  

Lunchtime - Football Club ð every Thursday with Mr Weighman  

 

Please reserve a place by emailing the school office and advising us of your 

collection details or if your child is to walk home for afterschool activities  

 

ParentMail ð text service to parents  

We are delighted to be able to offer this feature by way of an "app" on your 

smartphones – please can you make sure that you are registered  so that we can 

keep in touch especially with important messages.  Details have already been sent 

out to the main priority contact and if you have any problems please get in touch 

mailto:admin@barton.dalesmat.org
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early in the new term so that we can make sure you are set up and ready to r eceive 

information.  

 

Parentpay  

Parentpay is an excellent way of paying for lunches, wrap around care and trips. It 

means that payments can be made at any time of day or night in a secure and 

safe transaction.   

Please can all families regularly check and make sure that payments are made and 

are up to date with all accounts in credit at all times – thank you very much.  

 

 

Year Reception to Year 5 Flu Immunisation:  

Please visit this online form to consent for your child to receive their flu vaccine in the new 
school term 2018 / 2019. This consent must be completed by the end of September, to 

ensure we can vaccinate your child in school. 
Please enter the year group which your child will be in, as of September 2018.  

If you do not know the class or teacher name please leave blank.  
You will be asked to enter a secure school code: 79HP5 

www.hdft.nhs.uk/flu -consent   

This vaccination programme is in place to help protect your child against flu. Flu can be an 
unpleasant illness and sometimes causes serious complications.  Vaccinating your child 
will also help protect more vulnerable friends and family by preventing the spread of flu. 
Please complete the online form (one for each child) as soon as possible. Please ensure 
you read and understand all the information before you complete the online form. Please 
visit https://www.hdft.nhs.uk/services/childhood-flu-programme/ for more information about 
the flu vaccination. 
The vaccination is free and recommended for young children, and will be given by a quick 
and simple spray up the nose. Please go the website shown above which includes details 
about the small number of children for whom the nasal vaccine is not appropriate.  Please 
ensure you read and understand the information before completing the online form. If you 
have any queries please contact the childhood Immunisation team on 
Childhood.immunisations@hdft.nhs.uk 01423 542360. 
Last year, most children offered the vaccine in schools had the immunisation.  

 

 

 

 

 

Continued ….. 

http://www.hdft.nhs.uk/flu-consent
https://www.hdft.nhs.uk/services/childhood-flu-programme/
mailto:Childhood.immunisations@hdft.nhs.uk
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Week commencing    

15th October 2018  

 

Barton    

EH = Executive Head in school  

  

Monday  EH 

Tuesday   

Wednesday  EH 

Collaboration Trip Class 3 to Richmond Castle  

Thursday  Collaboration Y6 to Crucial Crew  

Discovery Club (Messy Church afterschool club with 

Kath Jones 3:30 – 4:30pm)  

Friday   EH 

Week commencing    

 22nd October 2018     

Barton     

EH = Executive Head in School  

   

Monday   

Tuesday    EH 

Community Lunch end of WW1 Celebration  

Parent Consultation evenings 3:45 – 6:30 

Wednesday   

Thursday  EH 

C3 - Jo Pickering WW1 Art Project  

Parent  Consultation Evening 3:45 – 5:30 

Friday  Community Film Night in school hall 5.30 - 7.00 

School closes for half term  

 

  

Future Dates   

More details will usually 

follow but information for 

your diary    

Barton    

2018      

5th November Monday  School reopens  

15th November  Discovery Club with Kath Jones 3:30 – 4:30 

22nd  Thursday (note 

change of date)  
Flu vaccination programmer YR to Y5 – please make 

sure online form is completed – see above for link and 

further information  

24th November  Friends Christmas Bonanza 10am – 2pm Village Hall  

12th December 

Wednesday  
Collaboration Whole School Theatre Trip Darlington 

Hippodrome pm  

16th December  Community Christingle and Nativity 3pm in Church  

18th Tuesday  Christmas Party 1pm School Hall  



Barton 
Telephone: 01325 377246 
Email: admin@barton.n-yorks.sch.uk 

 Ravensworth 
Telephone: 01325 718375 

Email: admin@ravensworth.n-yorks.sch.uk 
 

20th Thursday Christmas Lunch noon School Hall  

21st Friday  School Closes for Christmas  

8th January Tuesday 2019  School re -opens for Spring  

  

 


